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Update 1 
 
1. Paragraph 3.9, bullet point 1 contains wording that is open to misinterpretation.  It states: 
 

“A 2018 baseline position for the economic impact of the airport when the airport was 
handling around 8.7 mppa;” 
 
While the statement is correct in that Bristol Airport handled 8.7 million passengers per 
annum in 2018, these passenger numbers (i.e. to the end of 2018) would clearly not have 
been known when the assessment was undertaken in early/ mid 2018.  Paragraph 3.2.3 
of my Rebuttal (BAL/5/3 p.22) makes it clear that the assessment was undertaken using 
employment data “collected by Bristol Airport Limited during late 2017 and the early part 
of 2018”. The correct passenger numbers to compare to the late 2017 / early 2018 
employment data are, therefore, the passenger numbers to the end of 2017; that is, 8.2 
million passengers per annum according to CAA Statistics (see Appendix 1).  These 
passenger numbers were in fact those used in the assessment. I hope that this clears up 
any misunderstanding. This issue does not, therefore, affect the original economic impact 
assessment (CD2.8) or the economic impact assessment addendum (CD2.22) presented 
or my conclusions, which have always been based on a comparison of the late 2017 / early 
2018 employment data and the end of 2017 passenger numbers (i.e. 8.2mppa). 
 

Update 2 
 
2. Table 3.7 on Page 16 is mislabelled.  It currently reads “Comparison of the Assessment of 

the Proposed Development to the Product Displacement Sensitivity Test”.  It should be 
entitled “Comparison of the Assessment of the Proposed Development Following Product 
Displacement”. 
 

3. The first sentence of the related paragraph 3.38 currently reads: 
 
“As previously stated, the sensitivity test has no impact on the results for North Somerset 
and the West of England.”  

 
4. It should read: 

 
“As previously stated, product displacement has no impact on the results for North 
Somerset and the West of England.” 
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5. Again, this has no impact on the findings of the economic impact assessment or my 
conclusions. 

 
James Brass 
York Aviation on behalf of Bristol Airport Limited 
28 July 2021 
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